
NOTICE 

PROVINCIAL COURT OF MANITOBA 

(WINNIPEG CENTRE) 

RE:   PRE-TRIAL COORDINATOR DOCKETS 

On May 28, 2020, the Court issued a Notice regarding the temporary change of location 

for the Pre-trial Coordinator dockets to 405 Broadway, Woodsworth Building cafeteria. In 

order to reduce the number of people attending to that location for these dockets, effective 

August 10, 2020, for matters appearing on the 1:00 p.m. 301/302 dockets, where it is 

necessary for counsel to appear in person, counsel are now directed to appear at the 

Provincial Court counter at 408 York Avenue between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 1:30 

p.m.  

We continue to encourage counsel to contact the Crown’s office in advance of an 

appearance to arrange adjournments to avoid the necessity of appearing in person, and 

to advise their clients not to appear unless required.  

Self represented individuals will continue to appear at 405 Broadway Wordsworth Building 

cafeteria. 

ISSUED BY: 

 

“Original signed by:” 
 
__________________________________ 
The Honourable Chief Judge 
Margaret Wiebe 
DATE: August 6, 2020 

http://www.manitobacourts.mb.ca/site/assets/files/1966/notice_-_provincial_court_-_covid-19_-_ptc_timelines_and_covid_suspension.pdf

